
BRISTOL AUTISM PROJECT 
MAY ACTIVITIES 2018 

 

 
Dear BAP Member,  
Unfortunately our provider who has helped to run these events for several 
years has recently withdrawn from the project. We have therefore only been 
able to organise a limited programme for the May half term and use a venue 
with support staff available. However our teams are working hard to try and 
find a way to staff these events so they can continue and we hope to be able 
to deliver a great summer of BAP events later this year.  
 

Please see the official public statement from Bristol City Council on the BAP 
Page on the Findability website, you can copy and paste the link into browser 
to take you to the statement. http://www.findabilitybristol.org.uk/blog_articles/1759-

bristol-autism-project 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HOP, SKIP & JUMP - GRIMSBURY ROAD, KINGSWOOD: BS15 9SE 

 

Hop, Skip and Jump is a specialist provision for all disabled children and their 
families.  We book exclusive use of the whole centre, indoors and outside for 
our members.  
Parents are always ultimately responsible for the safety of their own 
children and must remain on site at all times.    
 

Cameras or mobile phones should not be used on site except in an 
emergency. Parents may make a call from the lobby area or outside in the car 
park but must not leave the premises.(This is due to the potential risk of 
unauthorised photography of other people's children) 

* Any child wanting to access the outside equipment must be accompanied by 
a parent or responsible adult at all times.  These facilities are only available 
when Hop, Skip & Jump staff assess that it is safe to do so. 

 
Thank you once again for your understanding in these exceptional 
circumstances, with best wishes  
 
Jo Davies     Email: BAP@bristol.gov.uk          Phone: 07384210749 

Hop Skip and Jump on Tuesday 29th May and Thursday 31st 
May 10-12pm 

 
We have been able to secure familiar additional support staff from the 
Hop, Skip & Jump centre and have booked two sessions over the May 
period both of which are open to the all ages as a Family Days.  

These are drop in sessions and there is no need to book. 
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